Principal’s Report — P&C Meeting 27 November 2024 Seck to Learn

Newborou

Dear P&C Members, Primary School

Thank you

As we approach the end of another year, | wanted to take a moment to express my deepest
gratitude for all the hard work, dedication, and passion you have invested in our school community
throughout 2024. Your tireless efforts in organising events, supporting our students and staff, and
fostering a sense of community have made a tremendous impact on our school. We truly do not
know what we would do without your unwavering support. The success of our community events
and the continued growth of our school is a direct result of your hard work and commitment. Your
contribution helps create a positive and nurturing environment for everyone, and for that, we are
incredibly thankful.

Looking ahead to 2025, we are excited to continue this strong partnership. Together, we will
achieve even more and continue to build on the great work we've done so far. Your support is
invaluable, and | look forward to all that we can accomplish in the year to come.

Staffing Update
As you may be aware, | have previously announced several staff who are leaving us at the end of year. | also

want to acknowledge some other staff who will be leaving us and thank them for their contributions to our
school.
e Miss Olivia Cockcroft (Teacher) who will be leaving us to take up a position at Inglewood PS.
e Miss Sarah Truscott (Teacher) who we hope will come back and do some relief in the school.
e Mrs Linda Salm (EA) who is retiring.
e Mrs Megan Saggers (Teacher) who is retiring.
Mrs Viv Rocca (EA) who is retiring.
Ingrid Shaw (EA) who we hope to see doing relief next year.
Pip Murdoch (Teacher) who we hope to see doing relief next year.
Elouise Walker (School Psychologist) who is moving into private practice.

We are currently finalising our staffing for 2025 and are currently running processes for teachers, a gardener
and a cleaner. | will keep families updated as these appointments are made.

Class Placements 2025

We have started organising draft class lists for 2025. Final class placements will be announced to families in
Week 10. All requests for placements closed on Friday 8 November, therefore we can no longer consider
parent requests for 2025.

Discretionary/ Hardship Funds

Sharon has informed me that original amount donated a few years ago has been exhausted. She
said that John was supposed to inform the P&C last year? The funds were used to subsidise
booklists, school events including camp for a number of students, Edu-Dance, graduation etc. that
disadvantaged students could not afford.

Thank you,
Denise
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